OFFICERS SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

MEETING MINUTES

21 MAY 2013
Chico Leland-Stanford No. 111
The OSI was opened at 7:08 p.m. by President J. “James” Gill-PM; North Butte No. 230, with an opening invocation by Chaplain Marvin F. Larson; Forbestown No. 50, followed by the Salute to the Flag of the United States of America.

The minutes of the 16 April 2013 meeting were read by Secretary/Treasurer Gage-PM, and were accepted as read.
LODGE REPORTS

Forbestown No. 50:  Wor. Marvin F. Larson-PM reported that Forbestown No. 50 just had a new member join by “affiliation”.  In addition, the last remaining 10 % of the picnic grounds is in the final stages of being purchased by the Forbestown No. 50 Lodge.
Oroville No. 103: Wor. Richard Sutherland-PM reported that the latest applicant for the “Degrees of Masonry” was not met with a successful ballot.  A Master Mason Degree is currently scheduled for 25 June 2013.  The Lodge will be “dark” during the months of July and August.
Chico Leland Stanford No. 111:  Wor. Darrel R. Deatherage-PM reported that the renewed dinner menus has definitively improved the recent Stated Meeting attendance.   There is an EA Degree scheduled for 28 May 2013, and a FC Degree practice for 04 June.
Table Mountain No. 124:  Wor. D. “Brian” Grandfield-PM reported that their recent “public schools night” filled the Lodge with visitors and members.  The 4th of June will be ‘Masonic Education Night” and all are invited to attend.  Brother Jordan B. Spencer was congratulated on already “qualifying” for next years SW chair.
North Butte No. 230:  Wor. J. “James” Gill-PM announced that a FC Degree is currently pending, with a date to be decided after speaking with the candidate.  The recent “Red-Suspender” pancake breakfast was a great success.
Orland Laurel No. 245:  Wor. Larry A. Donnelly-PM that the 07 May 2013 Stated Meeting program, honoring a local ROP teacher, in recognition of “public schools night” was a great evening and attended well.  The Lodge’s Centennial Celebration is currently being planned and more information will be made available.  
OLD BUSINESS
TRAVELING GAVEL:  Gavel Master Andrew W. Peterman-Chaplain; Oroville No. 103, reported that the gavel is still currently domiciled at the Oroville No. 103 Lodge, and has been there since 03 April 2013.

NEW BUSINESS

FEATHER FIESTA DAYS (OROVILLE):   Wor. Michael L. Whiteley-PM, Oroville No. 103; reported that the recent Feather Fiesta Days included numerous brothers marching in the parade while wearing Masonic Regalia, and included JW Andermahr carrying the “traveling gavel”.  Numerous members of the public were enthused to have their picture taken with the gavel.
MILITARY MEMORIAL TRIBUTE:  Wor. John “James” Gill-PM, North Butte No. 230; reminded all brethren to attend the memorial day celebration, which is held annually, over a two-day period in Yuba City.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:43 p.m.
SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

Due to the absence of Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM, Inspector of the 226th District and Wor. James H. McKasson-PM, Inspector of the 216th District, Wor. James V. Gage-PM, Oroville No. 103; was honored to lead all attendees in reviewing the Master Mason degree/second section.
Chico Leland-Stanford No. 111 subsequently hosted the instruction of the Master Mason Degree/second section.

Ritual practice concluded at 8:47 p.m.
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